## CEO BOARD REPORT

## Board Meeting 3/23/22



## **CEO BOARD REPORT Board Meeting 3/23/22**

Department	Highlights
Dr. Maria Pimienta Director of Human Resources	New Teacher Karen Rivera started working as a 6th grade teacher at TAT
Enrique Robles Director of Operations & Data Strategy	<ul> <li>TEACH has partnered with Panorama Ed for our Stakeholder surveys taking place from 3/1/22 to 3/11/22. Enrique will present to the board once the results are finalized in April or May.</li> <li>CALPADS (California Longitudinal Pupil Achievement Data System) Fall 2 Certification has been completed. This included Certificated Staff information &amp; Course Association that populated DataQuest and CalSAAS (California Statewide Assignment Accountability System).</li> <li>TEACH will conduct 2 RFP (Requests for Proposal) in April: 1) School Nutrition Program and 2) After School Provider</li> </ul>
Frank Williams Director of Student Recruitment & Community Relations	Conducting an in depth analysis of chronic absenteeism for the purpose of designing systematic solutions to rectify the issue at each site.  Creation and implementation of an "Attendance Challenge" tailored for each site designed to improve the daily attendance at each school site.
Luis Ramirez Director of Enrollment and Recruitment	<ul> <li>Online enrollment via Infinite Campus has now commenced for TEACH Vegas.</li> <li>Ongoing enrollment efforts are concentrated on incoming 6th graders for TEACH Academy which include both lawn sign placements and weekly mailer distributions via walking campaigns near local elementary school campuses.</li> <li>Weekly TEACH Tech High School open house events continue</li> </ul>

	both on Tuesday evenings and Saturday mornings.
Executive Report	<ul> <li>Staff attended the California Charter Schools Conference in Long Beach and engaged in sessions related to legal and policy updates and best practices in each of their areas of specialty.</li> <li>Following LAUSD guidance, TEACH schools no longer require masks although wearing a mask is still strongly encouraged. Unvaccinated staff will continue to get weekly tests.</li> </ul>